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AMC Legislative Priorities 2024

1. Support Human Services Transportation Grant Program--$1.25 Million: We 
support capital funding for the Human Services Transportation Grant program. The 
Alaska Mental Health Trust Authority has recommended $250 K in Alaska Mental 
Health Trust Authority funding, matched with $1 million in state General
Fund/Mental Health. These funds primarily support the transit needs of Trust 
beneficiaries. AMC is working with the Trust to make it easier for grantees to apply 
for these flexible transportation funds. The Governor has included this funding in 
his draft FY 25 budget and the Legislature is asked to support it.

2. Transit Match Funding--$1.0 Million: Prior to FY 2018, the State put in General 
Fund capital dollars to help transit providers with their local match requirements for 
various federal transit program grants for operational support and capital equipment 
and facility purchases. This grant program existed for more than a decade and 
varied from $500,000 to $1,500,000. This state investment helped leverage more 
than three times as much in federal funds. During the Covid Epidemic, the federal 
government provided considerable extra funding, much of which did not require 
match, but that has changed. Now, more than ever before, the federal government 
is making huge investments in community and public transit systems nationwide, 
and Alaska can access these federal funds if they can come up with the local 
match. Applicants must provide matching funds in the amount of 10%, 20% and 
sometimes 50%, depending on the program. To ensure that our local transit 
providers can access all the new federal funding for community 
transportation, the Legislature should provide $1.0 M to transit sub-recipients 
to help meet local match requirements.

3. Put Public and Community Transportation in Statute: The Department of 
Transportation and Public Facilities (DOTP&F) has many responsibilities in its 
enabling statute, but none deal directly with public and community transportation. 
Draft language for this statute change is attached. The Legislature should put 
public and community transportation in statute, requiring DOTP&F to report 
annually on progress.

These positions are supported by the membership of the Alaska Mobility Coalition 
(AMC), the Governor’s Council on Disabilities and Special Education (GCDSE) and the 

Statewide Independent Living Council (SILC). 
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